Charing Cross Precinct Minutes.
CHARING CROSS PRECINCT MEETING

21ST October 2004

held at Waverley Public School

Time; 7.30 p.m.

Chairperson: Jane Holden

Minutes: Margaret Hope

Apologies: Patrick Fitzsimons

 

Minutes: There were no minutes from the previous meeting 

Police Report was given by Constable Jane Heffernan

There were several issues arising from the report -

· the need to secure cars against theft; 

· what to do when cars are blocking private entrances and 

· traffic congestion in Victoria Street. 

Motion 1: That Charing Cross Precinct Committee requests the Traffic Committee to review the markings on Victoria Street, to create a keep-clear space, so that traffic from Campbell Street can enter Victoria Street when traffic is banked up at the lights..

Moved Dina Goldstein
Seconded David Westroppe-Evans

Carried 

Motion 2: That Charing Cross Precinct Committee requests the Traffic Committee to remove the loading sign on the corner of Victoria Road and Carrington Road outside Theo’s Milkbar and replace it with a No Stopping sign.

Moved: David Westroppe -Evans

Seconded: Ingrid Mikkelson

Carried:

The issue concerning the safety of pedestrians crossing Bronte Road, adjacent to the Commonwealth Bank, was brought to the residents' attention by Pat Kenny. Margaret Hope reported that this matter had come before the Access Committee on numerous occasions and had been passed on to the Traffic Committee for consideration. 

 

 

22 Campbell St

Residents addressed the meeting.

Serious concerns raised about parking, noise, street congestion and other issues.

Concerns also raised about failure to properly advertise the development.

Tina Jones nominated as Campbell Street representative.

George Copeland agreed to monitor progress of the DA and raise with Council the lack of proper advertising.

Convener tabled a draft submission to Council from the Precinct committee which was accepted.

189 -191 Bronte Rd

M Hope reported on the submission sent by Charing Cross Precinct to Council regarding the DA for 189-191 Bronte Road.

 

Trees in Queens Park

Motion 3: That Charing Cross Precinct sends a letter to the Director of The Centennial and Moore Park Trust to express residents' concerns that there is no evidence so far of significant replacement of trees removed from the perimeter of Queen's Park and to ask him to expedite The Trusts's tree-planting plan.

Moved: M Hope

Seconded: Barbara Heath

Carried.

Residents signed a petition to accompany the letter.

 

The meeting closed at 9.30 pm
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